Minutes of Cedarville Village Council

Held July 22, 2019

Council met in regular session on July 22, 2019 with Mayor Pergram presiding. Council
members present were Brooks, Chisholm, Dawes, Stancliff, Terrell and Ware. The fiscal officer
recorded the minutes.

Minutes: Minutes of the July 8, 2019 meeting were accepted as submitted.

Mayor Pergram:

Working on a job description for a Parks Director — looking for ways to better use Village
facilities:

o Community Park

o Massie Creek Fields

o Village ‘Farm’
Working on ways to improve the Community — and looking for ideas:

o Athletics

o Camping

o Ete.
Working on updated employee handbook — employees will be required to acknowledge
receipt and that they have read it.
Street lights — would like DPL to upgrade lights on Rt. 42 and Rt. 72 to LED lights
Will be attending a census meeting on Wednesday at 2:30
Trucks continue to drop rocks from their loads in town. Working with quarry and with
PD to prevent overloading.
Street signs — and yellow lines — in town are faded. Looking at possibility of eliminating
signs in lieu of painted curbs for no parking areas.
Tuesday, 8/6 is the “National Night Out” — celebration of First Responders — from 6:00-
8:00 at Community Park.

Police Chief Combs:

Quote from WS Electronics for new microwave antenna: $4734.01.

Department has 212 service calls in the last two weeks

As noted, working with OSP on trucks dropping gravel in town. (OSP amazed at the
amount of traffic through the center of town)

The speed / radar trailer will be temporarily installed in town for start of the University’s
semester.

Signed PSISN agreement with the Sheriff’s office

Dodge Chargers have recall notices on them — work to be done.

Working on county engineering for “Trucks Prohibited” signage at Federal and
Wilmington Roads.

Village Administrator Furay:

e Church St. being “micro-sealed” this week



e Curb painting to be done — attempting to finish before University starts
e Repairs being made to restrooms at the bike path

Old Business: None
New Business: None

Warrants: Warrants in the amount of $24,384.17 were submitted. Mr. Stancliff moved and Mr.
Brooks seconded to approve the warrants for payment. The motion passed with all ayes.

Committee Reports:

e Community Relations — No report
e Finance/Utility — No report (Meeting of 8/5 cancelled)
e Fiscal Officer — No report
e Solicitor —
o Will be at conference in Columbus this week
o BWC meeting with Mr. Smith has been cancelled
e Zoning Administrator —
o Need to have a “Landlord Contact” (name and phone number) for ever rental
property in town so owners can be reached in case of emergency or other issues.
e Parks Director — No report

Council Comments: None
Guests Comments: None

Meeting adjourned at 8:410.m. The next council meeting will be held on August 12, 2019 at
7:00 p.m.



